
BYRAM-CUM-SUTTON PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of meeting held on Thursday, 13th September 2018 in the Anne Sharpe Centre, St Edward's Close, Byram.

Present:
Parish Councillors	Mitchell (Chair), Nicklin (Vice-Chair), Davies, Wharton, Carter, & Ferguson-Graham
District Councillor	
County Councillor		
Public			
Apologies	Fitzsimmons, Wood, Sage & Pearson
                                          Clerk – Mrs S Lifsey

12.647	PUBLIC REQUESTS, CONCERNS & DISCUSSONS
There were no concerns or issues raised by the public.
12.648	APOLOGIES
All apologies were given to the Clerk prior to the Parish Council Meeting
12.649	MINUTES
Parish Councillor Mitchell asked if the Parish Council were all in agreement with the Minutes from the last Meeting which was held on the 16th August 2018.  The Parish Council agreed and accordingly Councillor Mitchell signed and dated each page of the Minutes.
12.650	PLAY AREA
Councillor Nicklin said that after the last Parish Council Meeting in September there had been little improvement regarding the rubbish at the Play Area.  Also, there is now drug paraphernalia starting to be left.  It was agreed to invite the kids back to the October Meeting to discuss the situation but as it stands the new Play Area will not be going ahead as previously planned. 
12.651	CHEQUES AND STUBBS
(a)	S Lifsey (Clerk) – Wages - £271.44
(b)	National Insurance & Tax - £47.80
(c)	Mrs L Crowther (Accountant) - £50.00
(d)	S G Parkin Landscapes (Gardener) - £260.00
(e)	Sutcliffe Play - £88.80
(f)	Cllr D Nicklin (Strimmer)- £68.78

				TOTAL - £786.82
All cheques & stubbs were accordingly signed & initialled by Parish Councillors Nicklin & Fitzsimmons.

12.652	EAST ACRES – NEW HOUSING
Councillors Mitchell, Nicklin, Davies & Wharton went to look around inspect the new housing estate.  The houses are very nice but the estate is looking untidy already.

12.653	PLANNING PERMISSION – 52 & 54 SUTTON LANE, BYRAM
The Parish Council inspected the Planning Applications together with the plans.  There were no issues or concerns in connection with either.  Clerk to write to Selby District Council confirming this.
12.654	GENERAL ISSUES
· LITTER BIN – SHOP (BYRAM PARK ROAD)
Councillor Nicklin said that litter bin outside the shop on Byram Park Road wasn’t big enough and would go see the Shop Owner to see if he was in agreement and would provide a letter confirming that he was happy for the Parish Council to supply a larger one.  Clerk to contact Selby District Council for a brochure & list.


· SPEEDING SIGNS
The Parish Council discussed having speeding signs in & around the village.  Councillor Nicklin will look into this and get back to the Parish Council shortly.
· LORRY PARKING
[bookmark: _GoBack]Following last months Parish Council Meeting a reply has been received from North Yorkshire County Council regarding the same.  It was not very forthcoming.  Matter to be taken further.
12.646	NEXT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Thursday, 18th October 2018 at 6.30pm, Anne Sharpe Centre, St Edward's Close, Byram. 

